
 

 

Memorandum to the Council of 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Subject: MRFD Monthly Report - February 2025 

Memo No: 2025-M-043 

Date: March 13, 2025 

Attachment: None 

Prepared By: Pete Christie- Marten River Fire Chief 

Recommendation  

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receives Memo 2025-M-043 as presented. 
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Training 

• February 4th - Members of the Marten River Fire Department attended the Fire Hall 

conducted inventory checks of all vehicles, inspected and tested all SCBA’s and 

discussed the upcoming 2 +1 Highway pilot project. 
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• February 18th - Members of the Marten River Fire Department attended a lecture 

based on the Training Essentials of Firefighting 7, as well as Fire Safety and 

Communications. 

• February 25th - Members of the Marten River Fire Department changed the sign out 

front of the station to remind the community about Fire Safety when using space 

heaters. Members also attended a presentation on Auto Extraction. 

Incidents 

• February 17th Incident #1 ~ 3:26pm 

▪ Highway 64 south of Highway 11 at the hydro power line swath 

▪ Single Off-Road Vehicle Personal Injury collision 

▪ A snowmobile rider misjudged a large snowbank on the side of Highway 64 and as 

she attempted to cross the roadway, she lost control of her vehicle and flipped over. 

During the event, the rider injured her shoulder. Marten River Fire Dept Fire Fighters 

assessed and tended to her injury and remained with her until an Ambulance was 

able to transport her to the North Bay Regional Health Centre. 

Fire Prevention Initiatives 

• Further, the Marten River Fire Department team members changed the sign out 

front of the fire hall to remind everyone about the importance of Fire Safety and 

Prevention regarding space heaters. 

Additional Information 

• Back by popular demand, The Marten River Volunteer Fire Fighters Association 

hosted a Dinner and Dance at the Fire Hall on February 15th. It was a great turnout 

by many members of the community, and a great time was had by all. Plans are 

underway to make this popular community gathering a yearly event. 


